DOWNTOWN AREA CITIZENS ADVISORY COUNCIL COMMENTS TO THE DDA—JANUARY 2, 2008

CAC Chair Ray Detter reported:

The CAC will not be meeting until next Tuesday, January 8. In my comments to the DDA last month, I outlined a number of issues on which the CAC plans to continue to provide support in the New Year.  These included full support for a Percent for Art Ordinance setting side 1% of the city’s large capital building projects to be spent on public art.  We will also work to make 415 West Washington the future site of the Art Center as well as the nucleus of a larger concept for art in cooperation with the Arts Alliance and Greenway Advocates. We also plan to devote our energies to seeing that all parts of the A2D2 plan and processes become permanent guides for what happens in the future of the downtown.  In this regard we will actively oppose the PUD for a hotel on S. Division and E. Washington as not only in conflict with A2D2 expectations, but also representing a threat to its historic neighbors and providing no specific public benefit as a PUD requires.  We will also be involved with working with the City and McKinley Towne Centre to keep open the important alley connection from E. Liberty to E. Washington next to Tally Hall. The CAC believes it is in support of the DDA Plans of 1982 and 2003, the Downtown Plan, the Central Area Plan, and our community’s general commitment to enhancing the downtown pedestrian experience by maintaining through block pedestrian connections.

To that December list I want to add our strong commitment to the emerging design of Ann Arbor City Apartments (146 of them ranging from studios to two bedrooms) by Village Green of Farmington Hills. From the very beginning of consideration of development of this First and Washington site we have always advocated that a portion of the apartments would be set aside as affordable housing. We congratulate the DDA for committing $100,000  per unit up to four units to keep those affordable housing sites within 60 percent of the area median income.  

Regarding affordable housing, we continue to repeat our commitment to 100 units of low income housing on the old YMCA site until we see some clear and firm plans for it elsewhere—perhaps on the N. Main City site.

We also want to cheer on the cooperative efforts of the DDA and Josie Parker and the District Library in moving ahead on development of underground parking on what was formerly called the Library Lot site.  But it is our long held position that we should all be committed to a plan making sure that we preserve the many historic buildings in the area.

The change of zoning in the South University Street area (which CAC members supported) has already stimulated the Zaragon development on the E. University site of the  Anberay. Plans are now emerging for a  large mixed use development on the Village Corners site and the block on Forest and South University.   CAC members would welcome an A2D2 concept of what the S. U. area might look like in the future so we can be guided as we support or oppose future developments in that area.

